
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Village of Elkhart Lake Clerk’s Office will be closed on: 
 

Friday, October 4th – All day 
 

Thursday, October 10th -Due to training 
will open at 1:00PM 

 

 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
www.elkhartlakewi.gov 

The following is the schedule for regular meetings of the Board of Trustees of the 
Village of Elkhart Lake. 

MONDAY, October 7th, 2024 – 6:00 P.M. 
MONDAY, October 21st, 2024 – 6:00 P.M. 

MONDAY, November 4th, 2024 – 6:00 P.M. 
MONDAY, November 18th, 2024 – 6:00 P.M. 

The Village of Elkhart Lake requests persons requiring auxiliary aids and service for participation in the above 
meeting contact the Clerk twenty-four (24) hours prior to the meeting. All meetings are held in the general 

meeting room of the Grashorn Memorial Civic Center, located at 84 North Lake Street in Elkhart Lake unless 
otherwise noted. 

THE DEADLINE FOR BEING PLACED ON THE AGENDA FOR ANY REGULAR BOARD MEETING WILL BE AT 5:00 P.M. 
ON THE WEDNESDAY PRIOR TO THE REGULAR MEETING MONDAY AND ONE WEEK PRIOR TO A COMMITTEE OR 

COMMISSION MEETING. 
 

To make an appointment for special needs please call 920-876-2122 

VILLAGE BOARD MEMBERS 

PRESIDENT: RICHARD SADIQ (POB 188) 920-207-4888 

TRUSTEE: GEOFF BRAY (POB 736) 920-452-5397 

TRUSTEE: TERRI KNOWLES (POB 35) 920-876-3448 

TRUSTEE: JOHN SCHOTT (913 GRASSY LANE) 920-698-2480 

TRUSTEE: MIKE WOLF (POB 506) 920-207-2311 

TRUSTEE: LYNN SHOVAN (POB 86) 920-207-4561 

TRUSTEE: PAUL RUDNICK (POB 304) 920-946-8644 

http://www.elkhartlakewi.gov/


 

 

 

November 5th, 2024 - Wisconsin General Election 
 Polls open at 7AM and close at 8PM. 

Grasshorn Civic Center - 84 N Lake Street. 
 

***EARLY VOTING IN PERSON BEGINS OCTOBER 22nd *** 

 

 

 

 

 
 

3rd quarter water billing will be done in October 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Village  
Trick or Treating 
Sunday, October 27th 

from 3-5 p.m. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

From the Elkhart Lake Police 

Department: 

 

Garbage Collection Holiday Schedule 2024 
Memorial Day – Tuesday, May 28,2024 
Independence Day –Normal Monday PU 
Labor Day- Tuesday, September 3, 2024 
Thanksgiving Day–Normal Monday PU 
Christmas Day – Normal Monday PU  

...not here 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

BUILDING PERMIT REMINDER! 
If you are planning a construction project on your home or 

business you must apply for a building permit. Permits 

must be obtained prior to commencement of work. 

Failure to do so will result in double the permit fees and 

may result in a fine of up to $1000. If you are unsure if 

your project requires  a permit, please  call the  Clerk’s 

Office at 920-876-2122. 

 

It is unlawful for a dog to 

be within any public park or beach or the fireman’s park or beach 

except as provided in the Village of Elkhart Lake-Glenbeulah Athletic 

Association Park rules and regulations (1)b14. 

VILLAGE ORDINANCE 8.27: It shall be unlawful for any person who owns, 

harbors, or keeps a dog to permit such dogs to run at large any time of year 

within the Village limits.  Any dog which is off the premises of its owner or keeper 

must be under the control of an attendant holding a 

leash, maximum of 8 feet. Any dog on owner’s premise which is not leashed (15 feet maximum), fenced in, or 

under control of an attendant would be considered running at large. 

VILLAGE ORDINANCE 8.29: Any person owning or having control of any animal shall clean up 

the feces of such animal immediately and dispose of it in a sanitary manner when the animal has 

defecated on the property of another or on public property. The Village has installed Dog Refuse 

Stations throughout the Village to help in the cleanup effort. The stations are located at the North and 

South ends of the Lake Street Walkway, near Village Square Park, on South Lake Street near Elm 

Street, on Osthoff Avenue, at Lions Park, on East Rhine Street near Charlene's, and on East Rhine 

Street near Cal & Gus. 



 

A Reminder Regarding Grass Clippings! 
The following information is from an article written by Brandon 
Reid, Manitowoc Herald Times Reporter.    
It is unlawful to place grass clippings in village streets and alleys. 
When mowing your lawn, we ask that you direct the blower away 
from the street and clean up any grass clippings that end up 
there. 
 
Grass clippings blown into Village streets can cause a lot of 
problems: 

• Clippings can easily enter the storm sewer, which ends up in rivers and lakes. 
• Grass clippings contain phosphorus, the nutrient that turns lakes green with 

algae. One bushel of fresh grass clippings can contain 0.1 pounds of 
phosphorus — enough to produce 30 to 50 pounds of algae growth if it finds 
its way to a lake or river. 

• Grass clippings in streets also pose a risk to motorcyclists. Since grass is 
85% water, it's slick, and driving over a slick surface can cause a motorcycle 
to lose traction. 

• The clippings can also plug storm pipes and cause flooding, and clippings 
picked up by the Village street sweeper must be sent to the landfill, which 
can cost taxpayers money. 

Try the following to keep grass clippings out of village streets: 
• Leave grass clippings on the lawn. 
• Direct grass clippings away from streets, driveways, sidewalks and other paved 

areas. 
• Sweep up grass clippings and return them to the lawn. 
• Set the lawn mower at a higher setting (more than 2.5 inches), letting shorter blades 

fall back onto the lawn as natural fertilizer. 
• Sharpen mower blades every one to three years. 
• Mow when your lawn needs it, not on a fixed schedule 
• Mix grass clippings with leaves and soil to make a backyard compost pile. 

***REMINDER*** 
 The grass between the sidewalk and the 

curb/roadway is the property owners responsibility 
to mow/maintain. 



 

 

 

 

Railroad Right-of-Way      
 

The railroad tracks running through the Village have become a popular location for 
family photos, graduation photos, and selfies. Taking photos on the railroad tracks or 
the right-of-way is both dangerous and illegal. In most areas, including within Village 
limits, the railroad owns 50 feet each way from the center of the tracks. The only places 
it is legal to access railroad property is at a designated pedestrian or roadway crossing. 
The Federal Railroad Administration reminds people to “Always Expect a Train!” and to 
keep these tips in mind when crossing tracks: 
 

• Trains do not follow a set schedule, so they can come at any time of day from either direction.  

• A train traveling at 55 MPH can take more than a mile to stop.  

• Trains overhang railroad tracks by three feet or more on either side. Even when you are not standing directly on 
the tracks, you risk being hit by a train by being on railroad property.  

• Despite their size, trains are relatively quiet and do not always sound warning horns when approaching a 
crossing.  

• Never attempt to walk under, around or between train cars, even when a train is at a complete stop. 
 

For more safety tips, view FRA's railroad website - https://www.fra.dot.gov 

YARD WASTE DUMPSTER 
The dumpster at the Village Garage is open for yard waste 
disposal. There is signage to direct you to the appropriate 
dumpster. Do not leave plastic bags in or around the 
dumpsters. 
Please remember that this dumpster is for yard waste 
only, not lake waste! 
Yard waste, leaves, brush, garden debris, etc., will not be picked up curbside. A truck for large brush 
or trees can be obtained by calling the Village Garage at 876-2231. 

 

 

 

 

CALL NOW FOR WATER LINE INSPECTIONS! 
DNR is requiring all water systems to identify the piping of all private 

water laterals in the village. Please call 920-876-2231 to schedule a time 

for Public Works to inspect your line. 

 

***Please remember not to flush sanitary wipes, sanitizing wipes 

or any other wipes into the sewer. Even flushable wipes are not 

tolerable. *** 

 

https://www.fra.dot.gov/


 

 

 

 

 

    

Pay your water bill automatically! 
Call the Village Clerk’s Office at 

920-876-2122 for more 
information. 

 



       

 



 

 



 

 

 


